
Dear Families, 

With the inclement weather we’ve had this week, I thought I’d take this
opportunity to remind you of the procedure for unexpected school
closure. In the event that it is not safe for staff and pupils to attend school,
we will notify you at the earliest possible opportunity via an email, the
banner on the school website as well as though local radio stations.
Please see the attached guidance from Cornwall Council about this.  
We hope we don’t have to use the guidance but it is important to
familiarise yourself with it nonetheless. 
 
Have a wonderful weekend!
Mrs Pallôt 

We’ve been fortunate in being able to book
a workshop for every class this year with

Healthy Cornwall. This week Classes 3 and
4 had workshops to learn about healthy

eating and general well being. 
The team from Healthy Cornwall, who visit

many schools across the county, were
incredibly impressed with the children’s

behaviour in the workshop and how polite
they were. The team are excited to come in

to work with the other classes over the
coming year. 

Healthy Cornwall Workshops

Friday 22nd November 2024

Newsletter

We are in the
process of

updating and
redesigning our

website. As such,
there may be
things missing
which would
normally be

there. If you can’t
find something
on there, please
contact us in the

usual ways. 



You will have seen the dates for the different Christmas
performances on the ‘Diary Dates’ Sheet.

Information about tickets for the Class 5&6 performances and for the
KS1 performances have gone home with the children today via

satchel post 

We have listened to feedback from parents following last year’s event
at the café and as such, the Class 3 & 4 Christmas concert at 2:30pm

on Friday 6th of December in school is for parents to attend. At this
performance, children will be singing Christmas songs and playing

festive tunes on instruments they have been learning as part of their
music this term. 

The event on Monday 9th at Café Mylor is intended to be for the
community and at this event children will only be singing a few

Christmas Songs. 

Christmas Performances

After School Club
Our ever-popular after school club, run by
Plymouth Argyle, have listened to parent

feedback and have now created a
timetable to let you which activities are

planned for each day. Have a look at the
timetable for details 



Do you have a child who will be starting
school in September 2025? If so, please
apply via Cornwall Council through this
link The closing date for applications is
15th January 2025. If you, or someone

you know, needs support with the
application process, please call the

office and we will gladly assist with this. 
If you would like to book a tour of the
school, please contact us and we will

organise an appointment.

https://cornwall.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/SynergyWeb/School_Admissions.aspx
https://cornwall.cloud.servelec-synergy.com/SynergyWeb/School_Admissions.aspx


Regular school attendance is so very important for our children. Not only
do days missed mean they miss out on learning but also on that crucial
time socialising with their friends. We recognise that there are times when
a child is too ill to attend school and when this is the case, please phone
the school office before 8:45 to let us know. 

Children are expected to be in school at 8:45 each day. Registers are taken
at 8:50 and children arriving between 8:50 and 9 are marked at late.
Children arriving after this time will be recorded as an unauthorised
absence. 

Here at Mylor Bridge CP School, we recognise that there are occasions
when it is appropriate to authorise an absence, such as when a pupil is
genuinely too ill to attend school.

However, the Government does not support parents taking children out of
school unless the school agrees this is appropriate under ‘exceptional
circumstances’. Any request for leave should be made in writing to the
Headteacher using the school’s ‘Leave of Absence Exceptional
Circumstances’ request form (found in reception)
Holidays during term time are not deemed an ‘exceptional circumstance’ 

If you are finding attendance a challenging issue for your child, please get
in contact with us. 

Attendance






